

A Monthly Publication of the Foxboro Jaycees June 2011

Hi Fellow Jaycees,

I hope everyone enjoyed their long Memorial day weekend and unofficial start to summer. Thank you to our servicemen and women for a job well done.

A big "Thank You" goes out to Heather Loew and the Jaycees who came out to help with the Spring Fair last weekend. It was such a huge success that Heather has started planning for next year. We had over 35 vendors/crafters and received positive feedback from several vendors.

As we get ready for June I wanted to remind everyone (like they could forget) that Founder's Day is coming up on Saturday, June 11th. All of the chairman are looking for volunteers to come out and help that day. Please contact them to let them know when you can help:

*Founder's Day Parade – Deena Cummings – we need marchers

*Founder's Day Concessions – Pam Warren – we need cooks, preppers, runners, and cashiers

*Founder's Day Slush – Dave Brown – needs help serving

*Founder's Day Pony Rides – Julie Grant – needs a lifter and spotter

*Founder's Day Glow Items – Tom Marks – needs manpower

*Founder's Day Membership Booth – Monica Rigamonti – stop by to share your Jaycee story with a prospective Member.

We really are in need of manpower for all of these projects. This is one of the largest fundraising days for us and as we review our budget it's really important to have all hands on deck even if you can spare 30 minutes. It'll be the most appreciated 30 minutes.

As a board we discussed several different projects and I'm really looking forward to seeing them run this year. One project is one that we've run before but have taken a smaller roll in the past few years and that's "National Night Out". We are working with the Police Department and other organizations to make this project a success this year. This project will run the first Tuesday in August 8/2/12 from 6-9 p.m.

As you flip through this Wise Fox you'll also see some new ID projects as well like a Mini-Golf Tournament/Ice Cream Social (forgive me Tom Marks if I don't have the complete project name) and possibly a Karaoke Night (adult social).

I hope to see everyone out on Founder's Day.

Sincerely,

~ Monica ~



Secretary: Monica Rigamonti

Minutes from Last Month's GM – Accepted –copies available if anyone would like to see them



Sunshine committee

*** Sympathy card sent to the Webster family (cat passing away)

*** If you know that someone needs some sunshine, please contact Monica.

Call her at 508-353-1937 or email her at mozer16455@comcast.net

Inventory Coordinator - Mohsen Khalifa

*** If you need any Jaycee equipment for an upcoming project, please contact Mohsen. Summer is a busy time for people wanting to use the tent or coolers, so sign up now!!!

Wise Fox-Sandy Emery

*** If any project chairperson wants to put information in the Wise Fox, please send it to Sandy Emery. Her email is semery29@comcast.net. She needs the information usually by the last weekend of each month.

Cards and Letters of thanks and appreciation – Wendy Kerchoff

*** Once a project is completed and you would like to thank any store, person or vendor for helping the Jaycees, send that information to Wendy and she will take care of it. It is **not** her job to get the address so please provide her with everything.

Electronic CPG Library-Bob Gillis

*** Once you run a project, please write a CPG (Chairman Planning Guide) so the next project chairperson will know what to do. Then send it to Bob Gillis and he will put it on the website.



Awards

Project of the Month: Easter Egg Hunt Jaycee of the Month: Vanessa Linke



Vice President: Tom Marks

Meetings and Programs

We thank Monica Fisler for providing us treats for our June meeting. We are still looking for a volunteer for our July meeting.



Book Club-Laureen House

The Book Club had a great meeting at Monica Rigamonti's house on May 18. For June, the Club will tackle "The Count of Monte Cristo" by Alexandre Dumas. The June meeting will be hosted by Laureen House on June 15 at 8:00 p.m.

Networking-Bob Gillis

Don't forget the networking page on the Jaycee website created & maintained by Bob Gillis. Several businesses are listed and we're always looking for more.

Trivia Night-Kathy Brady

Trivia Night will continue at the Piccadilly Pub in Foxboro on Monday, June 20. Try to get there between 6:00 p.m. and 6:30 p.m. to get a good seat. Our team finished second at the May event after a victory in April.

Pickup Volleyball-Bob Webster

Games will continue throughout the summer every Tuesday at 6:00 p.m. at Booth Field in Foxboro. The price is \$1.00 for Jaycees and \$2.00 for non-Jaycees.

Camping and Hiking Trip-Jen Whiffen

Event will take place from July 28-31 in Connecticut.

We are also looking for a chairperson for each of the following summer events:

Mini-Golf challenge Adult Social Night (over 21) White Water Rafting Pawtucket Red Sox game

We encourage Members to step up to the plate at our June 8th GM meeting and chair these summer events!!



Vice President: Deena Cummings

Publicity - Pam Warren

If you are running a project and would like to advertise, contact Pam.



Concerts on the Common – Max Loew

The concerts will start June 16th! Schedule is as follows:

June 16th- Foxboro High School Jazz Band
June 23rd- Horns in the House
June 30th- Central Ave Band
July 14th- Gobshites
July 21st- Magnus
July 28th- Victims of Gravity
August 4th- Jumpin' Juba
August 11th- TBD

Founders Day Parade - Committee run

We are looking for Jaycees to walk in the parade on Founder's Day. We will have our Jaycee Banner and buckets for handing out candy throughout the parade. Please let me know as soon as possible if you would like to join us.

Relay For Life-Vanessa Linke

Date is Friday June 17/18 at the Ahern Middle School.

Vanessa is leading the pack, so please contact her if you'd like to walk on our team or make a donation. You can also go to the web site http://main.acsevents.org/goto/foxborojaycees for more information.

PTO Calendar-Wendy Kerchoff

Thanks Wendy for taking on this project!

Bandstand Repairs - Kathy Brady

KB kindly took on this project and has already begun working on some of the most necessary repairs.

National Night Out- Committee Run

Also known as Family Night Out, this event will be held on the Common on Tuesday, August 2nd from 6 to 8 pm. If you would like to help with this event please contact me.



Family Photo Day Fundraiser – Jen Franco

For those of you who came out for this event thank you. We are planning to run it again in the fall for anyone looking for family pictures for holiday cards. Thank you Jen for suggesting this project

Clue at the Orpheum - Vanessa Linke

Thank you Vanessa for running this event. The Orpheum shows are always a good time.

Spring Fair on the Common

Heather did an outstanding job with this project raising around \$1000 for the chapter. Thank you for your hard work! Rumor has it she is already planning for next year. Please let her know if you would like to help out.

Spring Fair on the Common Concessions – Deena Cummings

Thanks Deena for volunteering to chair the concessions at the Spring Fair. Our patrons along with the vendors really appreciated you being there.



Founders Day Concessions - Pam Warren

Thanks Pam for taking on this great fundraiser for the chapter. We all know that this project is a team effort, so she will need help with her committee and manpower on Founders Day (June 11th). The committee has met and started purchasing items. If you can help out in any way for the project we'd appreciate it.

Founders Day Glow Items – Tom Marks

Thanks Tom for chairing glow items the night of Founders Day. We will be selling glow items at Booth Field before the fireworks display that night. Again, if you are available to help sell that night, please contact Tom.

Founders Day Slush - Dave Brown

Thanks Dave for volunteering to chair the slush at Founders Day. This is another project that will need manpower so if you are interested in helping to sell slush, please contact Dave.



Founders Day Pony Rides - Julie Grant

Thanks Julie for once again chairing the pony rides at Founders Day. This popular project is a great fundraiser and fun for families. If you are interested in helping Julie, please contact her.

Concerts on the Common Concessions - Deena Cummings

Thank you Deena for taking this on. She is looking for assistance for the first concert scheduled for June 16th. Please let her know if you can give her a hand. This concert always draws a huge crowd since it's the Foxboro Jazz Band.

Jaycees DVD - Jenn Hesford

For those of you that missed the President's Party after the Installation Banquet, Jenn showed a great DVD of photos that she put together from past Jaycee events. If you are interested in purchasing one for \$10, please contact Jenn. If you ordered a copy that night please contact Monica Fisler. She has them.



Note from the Treasurer

The 2010-2011 budget needs to be closed out. The deadline to submit receipts & reimbursement to Vanessa Linke is the June GM (6/8).



Vice President: Heather Lowe

Membership is so important this year – we need to grow our chapter so that we can continue to do the great work that the Jaycees are proud of! Bring friends to upcoming events and spread the word to attract new members!

Membership Committee- Heather Lowe

The first meeting will be held on Wednesday June 1st at the Loews' house. If you are interested in joining the committee, let me know. We are looking for new ways to recruit members, so even if you don't have time to be on the committee, please send me your ideas for membership!



Who's Who - Bob Gillis

Check out the latest edition of Who's Who!

Web Site Page - Bob Gillis

Check out the website <u>www.foxborojaycees.org</u> for all the upcoming events. Please remember to send any photos to Bob. With so many Founders Day events coming up, please make sure you share photos with him for the website.

Membership Booth - Concerts on the Common

I need some volunteers to work at the membership booth during the summer concerts. If you are interested, please let me know. I will also have a signup sheet at the GM so you can see which dates are available.

Jaycees Apparel-Heather Lowe

Let me know if you need a Jaycee t-shirt or hat. Anyone working on Founders Day will need a t-shirt so make sure you get in touch with me so you can wear your Jaycees logo that day! Remember that you can get a Jaycee sweatshirt by chairing a committee run project, or by being on the board.



By Bob Gillis This month: The Chapter Itself!

Jaycee friends, you may not be aware that a year or so ago, some members of our chapter (I believe it was Vanessa Linke and Monica Fisler) put together a timeline of our Jaycee chapter. It's on the web site, but this being our 50th anniversary of continuous service, I thought perhaps this months "Who's Who" could be about the impressive achievements of the chapter itself. I hope you enjoy it and I promise I'll have a new interview next month!

1960s...

- ♦ 1960-1961 Mansfield Jaycees extend to Foxboro, Charter presented January 18, 1961
- ♦ 1961-1962 Jaycee Wives are formed, WISE FOX is named
- ♦ 1962-1963 Chapter begins work on Hockey Rink, and organizes Candidates Night. Gerald Rodman selected D.S.A. winner
- ♦ 1965-1966 First Miss Foxboro Pageant: Renee Montague is first Miss Foxboro
- ♦ 1966-1967 First State Officer from Foxboro elected, and chapter receives first of four consecutive Blue Chips (award for well rounded, healthy chapter organizations)
- ♦ 1967-1968 Chapter hosts District Meeting
- ♦ 1968-1969 Books are moved into new Boyden Library; Chapter awards first J.C.I. Senatorship

1970s...

- ♦ 1970-1971 Bandstand construction begins on the Common and Tenth Anniversary celebrated
- ♦ 1971-1972 Bandstand completed
- ♦ 1973-1974 First Life Membership Award
- ♦ 1975-1976 First Annual Pancake Breakfast
- ♦ 1978-1979 Foxboro Bicentennial Marathon weekend, Miss Foxboro Bicentennial

1980s...

- ♦ 1980-1981 20th Anniversary celebrated.
- ♦ 1983-1984 Dexter Building Project at Foxboro State School
- ♦ 1984-1985 Korean-Vietnam Memorial Donation
- ♦ 1985-1986 Camp Lincoln Hill Dining Room Repair
- ♦ 1986-1987 Baseball dugout repairs (Booth), Bandstand Repairs, Taylor School Playground, First Christmas Tree Sales
- ♦ 1987-1988 Pancake Breakfast placemats
- ♦ 1989-1990 First Haunted House

1990s...

- ♦ 1990-1991 Fences and benches at Burrell School
- ♦ 1991-1992 30th Anniversary Banquet
- ♦ 1992-1993 Camp Lincoln Hill Office Repair, First Solo Haunted House Fruit Baskets for Discretionary Fund
- ♦ 1993-1994 Road Race for Chuck McFadden
- ♦ 1994-1995 Booth Playground Recreational Building, Road Race for Midget Football & Men's Softball League (Ernie George Field)
- ♦ 1997-1998 Igo School Scoreboard, SFCC Tables
- ♦ 1997-1998 Foxboro Jaycees web site launched
- ♦ 1999-2000 First State President Elected

2000s...

- ♦ 2000-2001 Bill Hyland Memorial Rink, Foxboro Jaycees on the cover of the Little Green Book
- ♦ 2001-2002 40th Anniversary Celebration, Foxboro Common Sign Renovation, Website established, First Mini-Haunt
- ♦ 2002-2003 September 11th Memorial
- ♦ 2003-2004 First Doolittle Home Auction

- ♦ 2004-2005 Electrical Common Upgrade, First team for Relay for Life
- ♦ 2005-2006 Literacy Challenge with Foxboro Regional Charter School
- ♦ 2006-2007 Haunted House in conjunction with Orpheum Theater, started book drive to Dana Farber Cancer Institute
- ♦ 2007-2008 First Craft/Vendor Fair, started DVD drive for Veterans
- ♦ 2011 Our 50th anniversary of continuous service to Foxboro!

We have so much to be proud of, and the future looks bright. This is a wonderful time to be a Jaycee! \odot



Andrea Cummings
Jenn Hesford
Paul Lanza
Paul O'Sullivan
Jen Whiffen

Be sure to wish them a Happy Birthday!!!

June 2011 Jaycee Calendar

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
			1 Membership Committee meeting 7PM Heather Loews	2	3	4
5	6	7 Pickup Volleyball 6PM Booth Playground	8 General Meeting 7:30 PM. S. Foxboro Community Center	9	10	11 Founders Day 8AM-10PM
12	13	14 Pickup Volleyball 6PM Booth Playground	15 Book Club 8PM Laureen House's house	16 Concert on the Common 7PM	17 Relay for life Ahern School begins 6PM	18 Relay for life Ahern School ends 12PM
19	20 Trivia nite at the Piccadilly Pub 6 PM	21 Pickup Volleyball 6PM Booth Playground	22 Board Meeting 7:30 PM	23 Concert on the Common 7PM	24	25
26	27	28 Pickup Volleyball 6PM Booth Playground	29	30 Concert on the Common 7PM		

July 2011 Jaycee Calendar

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
	**************************************				1	2
3	4 Happy Independence Day!	5 Pickup Volleyball 6PM Booth Playground	6 General Meeting 7:30 PM S. Foxboro Community Center	7	8	9
10	11	12 Pickup Volleyball 6PM Booth Playground	13 General Meeting 7:30 PM S. Foxboro Community Center	14 Concert on the Common 7PM	15	16
17	18	19 Pickup Volleyball 6PM Booth Playground	20	21 Concert on the Common 7PM	22	23
24	25	26 Pickup Volleyball 6PM Booth Playground	27 Board Meeting 7:30 PM	28 Concert on the Common 7PM Camping and Hiking Trip	29 Camping and Hiking Trip	30 Camping and Hiking Trip
31 Camping and Hiking Trip						

Foxboro Jaycees PO Box 169 Foxboro, MA 02035



Don't miss the next GM on Wednesday, June 8th

We will be reviewing and approving the new budget.

Come and learn about all the things going on for Founders Day!

7:30 p.m. at the South Foxboro Community Center.

